COMMUNITY UPDATE – NOVEMBER 2013


The Agua Fría Village Association (AFVA) has been working on your behalf to make our community a better place.  This Community Update describes what actions have been taken and how YOU THE READER can help to achieve even more.  

NOTE:  The next AFVA Meeting is on the 1st Monday, December 2nd, 2013 at 6:00 p.m. at NRCC.  Agenda items will be accepted by emailing: WilliamHenryMee@aol.com.  This is a full and exciting meeting and social event --- Please Come!   

QUICK Announcements:
1. Monday, December 2nd, William Mee will give a PowerPoint presentation titled: “Agriculture in Agua Fria Village: How a Traditional Community was and can be Self-Sufficient.” The presentation will feature pictures of Agua Fria probably never seen before by Village residents and the equipment is being loaned to us by the Quivira Coalition so it is a unique opportunity to see and hear history first hand.   We won’t say it is an once-in-a-lifetime chance but it is rare.  For more info see # 16 below.
2. If you like the history topic above you will like this weblink:

Marc Simmons in his New Mexican article called Trail Dust gives a history of rooster pulls in New Mexico featuring pictures of Agua Fria.  http://www.santafenewmexican.com/news/trail_dust/trail-dust-history-of-rooster-pulls-traces-to-spain/article_278919f9-823e-570a-b59f-1895619b36d9.html
3. Pay your property taxes without having to go downtown!  

Avoid the traffic and the parking fees!  The Santa Fe County Treasurer’s office will have staff at the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center on Tuesday December 3rd from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. to take care of your property tax payments before the deadline of December 10th.  They will only accept check, money order, credit card or cashier’s check.

4. $4 million dollar home sale marks Santa Fe record is The New Mexican headline, but the Community Update headline might be something like: “Local Boy Hits the Big Time.”

The storyline continues: “Brian Tercero grew up in a home built by his father on family property in the historic Village of Agua Fría, a long way from Santa Fe’s pricey east-side neighborhoods.”  Read it here:

http://www.santafenewmexican.com/news/local_news/million-home-sale-marks-santa-fe-record-for/article_a166f88a-f951-526d-a10a-3859491b1e2e.html
5. Agua Fria Elementary School site changing to Early Childhood Center 

Also on Monday December 2nd at NRCC AT 7:00 p.m. we have a Santa Fe Public Schools presentation on how the Early Childhood Center (Nye Center) that will be relocated at the old 
Agua Fria Elementary School site at Henry Lynch Road once the new school is built off of Meadows in August 2014.  
For more info see # 11 below.

6. Santa Fe Pedestrian Master Plan - Survey Reminder 

Your input is essential to creating a successful Pedestrian Master Plan for the Santa Fe Metropolitan area. Please click on the links below to take a brief pedestrian survey. 

Pedestrian Survey (English) https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/27GB3HL

Encuesta de Peatones (Español)  https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/9RNWC2B 

For more information, contact Mark Tibbetts (505-955-6614) or visit the Santa Fe Metropolitan Planning Organization’s page here: http://santafempo.org/pedestrian-master-plan/
design . office

1300 luisa street

santa fe, nm 87505

505 / 983.1415

7. El Camino Real de Tierra Adentro National Historic Trail planning session.
Dear Members of the Santa Fe River Traditional Communities Collaborative:
I would like to personally extend the attached invitation to each of you for a public open house to be held on December 4th at 5:30 pm at the La Cienega Community Center. The meeting is intended as an initial information-sharing session regarding a segment of El Camino Real de Tierra Adentro National Historic Trail referred to as the “Buckman Road Segment,” which follows the historic trail alignment through Santa Fe County, potentially connecting with a point to be determined near La Cieneguilla, to El Camino Real Park along the Santa Fe River Greenway, and north to San Ildefonso Pueblo. Technical assistance has been secured through the National Park Service for the development of a conceptual trail plan. Please join us to learn about the project and to provide feedback as to potential trail alignments, issues of importance, etc., and please forward to those who may be interested.  Thank you,

 

Lisa G. Roach, Community Planner – Open Space and Trails

Growth Management Department, Planning Division

Santa Fe County

102 Grant Avenue P.O. Box 276

Santa Fe, NM 87504-0276

Direct Line: 505-992-9857

lroach@santafecountynm.gov

8. Agua Frians Meet with Santa Fe County’s new Volunteer Coordinator.
Several members of the Agua Fria Village Association met with Carol Branch, Scott Kaseman and Terry Leach on November 19th.   Carol has been hired as a Volunteer Coordinator for Santa Fe County.  She will be planning and executing the Santa Fe River clean-ups.  The County went along the river in our Village area to assess the illegal dumping and how the Santa Fe River Greenway Project would be implemented.  If there are other areas that are in need of cleaning that you know about, please contact Carol J. Branch at 992-3053 or cbranch@santafecountynm.gov.
9. Please join us!

The Village of Agua Fria invites you to

POSADAS

Monday, December 16, 2013

At 6:00 pm

Nancy Rodriguez Community Center

Music – Food – Community

Bring a dish to share if you wish

Please invite family and friends as well!

Posadas is a short pageant of Mary and Joseph seeking a place to stay for the birth of the Christ Child, including traditional Christmas carols and refreshments.  This is the first of nine such pageants in the Village, completing the novena on Christmas Eve.

NOTE:  If anyone would like to host Posadas in their home, please call Mel “Rubel” Gallegos at (505) 470-2107 to schedule–there are still a couple of dates open.

It takes the whole Village to keep our traditions alive…

10. Get Your Christmas Trees.
Santa Fe National Forest offices and various vendors in Los Alamos, Santa Fe, Pecos, and Las Vegas will begin selling Christmas Tree cutting permits starting November 25, 2013. Trees may be cut between November 25 and December 24, 2013. If you plan to cut your tree on Thanksgiving Day, please purchase your permit ahead of time because all Forest Service offices will be closed on Thanksgiving Day. 

 

Cost is $10 per tree (up to 10 feet). For trees taller than 10 feet, an additional permit must be purchased. The tags are also good to dig up a living tree. 

 

For Christmas tree maps, guidelines, Forest Service and vendor office hours, and holiday safety information, please visit the Santa Fe National Forest website: http://www.fs.usda.gov/santafe/. Please note that sale hours for Christmas tree permits may vary slightly at each district office.  

 

Safety Precautions: be prepared for winter weather--wet, muddy or snowy roads.  Let someone know where you are going and when you expect to return.  Winter storms can occur suddenly.  If one comes up, start heading home.  As a minimum, we suggest you take the following items with you: Tire Chains, tow chain, First Aid Kit, warm clothing, shovel, full gas tank, matches or flares, flashlight.
                                                                       

Don’t rely on your cell phone as it may not work in many areas of the forest.  We suggest you consider the Weather Ready Driving Safety Tips provided through the Weather Channel: http://www.weather.com/activities/driving/drivingsafety/drivingsafetytips/snow.html
11. Naming of Schools in Agua Fria.
AFVA named three persons to a School Naming Committee established by Linda Trujillo, School Board President.  They are Rubel “Mel” Gallegos, Melinda Romero Pike as historian, and Commissioner Miguel Chavez as a public member.   
Name The New Agua Fria School!

Santa Fe Public Schools invites you to submit a proposal for the name of the new Agua Fria School.  Proposals will be reviewed by a naming committee made up of representatives from the Board of Education, the current Agua Fria School, and the school neighborhood.  The committee’s recommendation will go to the Board of Education for the final decision.  We look forward to your participation!    

 Guidelines for Name the School Proposals

1. A school may be named after a person (DeVargas, Amy Biehl, Cesar Chavez), a place (Agua Fria, Tesuque, El Dorado), or a thing (Acequia Madre, Aspen, Pinon).  If your proposal is to name the school after a person, the person must be deceased and must have made a significant contribution to education or society in the Agua Fria community, Santa Fe or New Mexico.  If your proposal is to name the school after a place or a thing, the place or thing must be significant to the Agua Fria community, Santa Fe or New Mexico.

2. Proposals must be in essay form, typed using double spacing or neatly hand written, and submitted on 8.5 x 11” paper.  Proposals may be submitted in English or Spanish.

3. Proposals must include the following identifying information at the top of the page:

· Name of person submitting proposal

· If the person is a student, his/her grade level and teacher’s name

· If the person is not a student, his/her relationship to the school (teacher, parent, community member, etc.) 

· Proposed name for the new school

4. If research is done to obtain information for the proposal (interviews, books, internet), the sources of the information must be documented at the end of the essay.

5. Proposals must respond to the following questions in 1-2 pages:

· Why do you believe the school should be named as you propose?

· What is the historical, educational, cultural, or geographical significance to Santa Fe or New Mexico of the name you propose?

· How do you see your proposed name inspiring students to achieve in school and in life?

6. Proposals are due Monday, December 2.  Students should give their proposals to their teacher.  Parents, teachers, and community members can turn in their proposals in the Agua Fria School front office or email them to the naming committee chair, Susan Duncan, sduncan@sfps.info. 

12. Winter snow got you needing a tow?

Call Paul Padilla at Padilla’s Towing 424-0077.

13. NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH UPDATE:
We got a report that “on November 14th Thursday a tall and average bodied Hispanic man was going door to door indicating he was from the animal shelter and taking a survey.  The car appeared to be an older model dark blue, two door, Geo Metro.”  We verified it with the Animal shelter that this was Brian their canvasser.  He goes door to door to remind people that pets need to be licensed in Santa Fe County and need the three year rabies tags.  

14. Blasting notification for one event planned for the week of December 2, 2013:
 

Monday – December 2

Wednesday - December 4

Friday – December 6

 

The schedule is also posted to www.sfswma.org.

 

It is the intent of the blasting contractor to blast between the hours of 1:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. as much as possible.  In the event weather at the Landfill requires a blast to be moved forward or postponed, the blasting contractor will notify the Agency.  If sufficient time is available, the Agency will notify all affected parties by email a blast schedule change.  In the event of insufficient time, only the Santa Fe Airport and Santa Fe County Fire Department - Regional Emergency Communication Center will be notified by telephone. 

 

Thank you,

 

Randy Watkins, Landfill Manager

Santa Fe Solid Waste Management Agency

149 Wildlife Way, Santa Fe, NM  87506-8342

Caja del Rio Landfill

Office: (505) 424-1850 x130 rwatkins@sfswma.org

15. Caja del Rio Grant Road Forest Road 24 reopens.

Still in rough condition.

16. Continued from Number 1 Above:
This is a presentation that combines a Final Report to the Northern Rio Grande National Heritage Area, a presentation to the International Symposium for El Camino Real de Tierra Adentro Trail Association (CARTA) at the University of Texas at El Paso on September 27th http://www.caminorealcarta.org/annualMeeting/2013ScheduleOfEvents.pdf  and a October 25th N.M. State Records and Archives PowerPoint presentation (http://www.nmcpr.state.nm.us/archives/archives_week/2013/ArchivesMonth2013.htm).  The computer file for the presentation is so large (82MB) that it cannot be emailed or posted to a website for viewing.   Please let us know if you know of a way so more in the community can view it and share it.
17. At the Community Coop . . . you'll enjoy fresh produce, pasture raised and finished meat, heritage beans, affordable gourmet, home-made stocks and sauces, a welcoming natural foods setting, childcare, and more.  Become a Member at sfcommunitycoop.com/membership/.
Dates and locations of our gatherings are posted on Facebook and on our web site under Community Calendar. You can find out more about the Coop at . . .

www.sfcommunitycoop.wordpress.com
www.facebook.com/santafecommunitycoop

18. Traffic counts done by Santa Fe County on Agua Fria Street
The numbers appear to be consistent previous count information in this area, numbers slowly rising (we suspect that the raise in speed limits to 40 MPH and the adding of an additional lane on Cerrillos Road does divert traffic away from the Village).  We did an analysis of the speed study and see an alarming trend of people driving over 50mph and even over 60 mph speed that perhaps enforcement and a traffic calming policy can mitigate.  Please feel free to contact me if you need further information or would like to view the actual counts themselves. 

19 Minutes Review: 

Please review the AFVA minutes of the last few meetings at: 

http://aguafriavillage.ning.com/forum/topics/review-the-afva-meeting-minutes-for-the-latest-meetings-in-2013.

NEXT AFVA MEETINGS:

2014 schedule:

First Monday, except as noted: January 6, February 3, March 3, April 7, May 5, June 2, July 7 (Tuesday 8th Monday 14th), August 4, September 8 (Labor Day is the 1st), October 6 (Columbus Day is13th), November 3, and December 1st.

Call William Mee at 473-3160 (WilliamHenryMee@aol.com) to be placed on Agenda. ---Thanks for reading this (and do pass it on or post it on your refrigerator).  

Meetings are at the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center, #1 Prairie Dog Loop and start promptly at 6:00 p.m.  We end at 8:00 p.m. or earlier.  Two hours is a small investment in YOUR community.  

Please share this Community Update with others in the community who do not have email; especially the elders and people who are “shut-in”---print out a copy and share it.  Send a TEXT alert about important issues.
+++++++++++++++++++++++++

Don’t forget to join our own Agua Fria Village group at:

http://aguafriavillage.ning.com/  or at FaceBook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/249299328461189/
Go to the “Forum” section and there are a number of files posted there.

Or join the Nextdoor site: https://aguafriavillagethc.nextdoor.com/login/?next=/news_feed/

+++++++++++END+++++++++++
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